School of Medicine Diversity Committee Meeting Minutes for April 23, 2015

In attendance:   Dr. Faye Jones, Katie Leslie, Dr. Lee Mayer, Dr. Claudia Espinosa, Dr. Deborah Davis, Dominique Jones, Dr. Fernanda Nota, Ron Welch, Brenda Fitzpatrick

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Davis with a request to approve the March 2015 Diversity Committee Minutes. The minutes were approved and attention was turned to the agenda items for the day.

Dr. Nota attended the National Hispanic Medical Association Annual Conference March 27-29 in Washington, DC. She presented two posters, one on the willingness of Hispanic families to participate in research studies, and another on a Hispanic support group for parents of special needs children which received the “Best Program for Service” award. Dr. Nota plans to write articles on both programs for the HSC Diversity Newsletter. 

Dr. Davis and Dr. Jones discussed the University-wide Diversity Chairs meeting. Information for the 2015 report has gone out to diversity chairs and is due May 15. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Katie Leslie then shared updates on Cultural Competency Day, which will be held on Tuesday, November 10, 2015. The HSC Office of Diversity and Inclusion is working to restructure the program and content. The vision and purpose of the day is to provide students from a variety of health disciplines with the skills to recognize and assess health/health care disparities, working in interprofessional teams to coordinate care to identify solutions and promote health equity. The HSC Office of Diversity and Inclusion is reaching out to the School of Nursing, School of Public Health and Information Sciences, Kent School of Social Work, and Sullivan Pharmacy to inquire about participation. The number of attendees from each discipline will determine the location, format, budget, and other logistics that will occur further in the planning process. The committee discussed involving other Recognized Student Organizations (RSOs) for funding support, as the Cultural Competency RSO is not in good standing. Possible RSOs include: BBGSO, SNMA, SNDA, HSDA, and MAGS.

Dr. Espinosa shared feedback from her experience at Nativity Academy. She gave a presentation to the students on April 16. There seem to be classroom management issues with teachers leaving the room, leaving the students unsupervised. For future visits, we need to clarify that there will be a teacher in the room to supervise the children during presentations.  

Dr. Jones gave an update on the HSC Multimedia Project. Submissions are slowly coming in and others shared that the School of Medicine Diversity Committee submission is almost finished. 

Other announcements:

-UofL Hosting NAMME Conference September 16-20 at the Hyatt
